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What was happening
in the NEWS 12 years
ago, May J5, 1971.

The Terrace Bay
Council met in Cham-
bers with Reeve Cava-
naugh presiding. Coun-
cillor Al Chisholm indi-
cated that Kimberly-
Clark may again supply
equipment to haul away
inoperative vehicles and
old wrecks.

Advice was received
from the Department of
Highways to the effect
that the traffic survey
regarding widening of
Hudson Drive and High-
way #17 intersection in-
dicated this area does
not warrant a right hand
turning lane.

A letter from Legion
Branch 223 regarding a
change in the zoning
bylaw to permit con-
struction of a new Le-
gion Hall on their pre-
sent land was received.
A meeting will be ar-
ranged with repre-
sentatives of the Legion
and the Council to dis-
cuss this matter as soon
as possible.

Further to the re-
quest of Mr. E. Glad for
re-zoning of the indus-
trial area to permit con-
struction of a motel east
of the town adjoining the
Dept. of Highway’s pro-
perty. The Council de-
cided not to change the
existing industrial use in
this area at this time.

The First Terrace Bay
Brownie Pack held a
ceremony to honour four
Brownies who had earn-
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ed the Golden Hand
Badge. Receiving the
badge were Lois Caron,
Carol Weberg, Janice
Pytyck and Denise Vien-
neau who was unable to
attend. Present at the
ceremony were Mrs.
Pytyck, Mrs. Weberg
and Mrs. Caron.

Each girl spoke a
verse describing what
they had done in the
Pack during the three
years.

The Thunder Bay
District Board of Health
held a meeting at the
Schreiber High School
under the chairmanship
of Mrs. Grace Remus.
Preceeding the meeting
a Dinner was given in
the Terrace Bay Motor
Hotel with Reeve F.V.
Harness and Clerk Mrs.
M. Zombori of Schrei-
ber and Reeve W.E.
Cavanaugh and Clerk
W.J. Hanley attending.

Reeve Harness and
Reeve Cavanaugh spoke
briefly at the meeting
and expressed their
pleasure in seeing the
Board ‘‘come to the
people.”’

Mrs. Remus thanked
Board member Harold
McParland for making
the arrangements and
the local people for the
warmth of their welcome
and hospitality.

Coffee and lunch was
served during a break in
the meeting and at the
close by Kinettes Edith
Cosgrove and Donna
Blanchette and Kin
Mike Cosgrove.

The final plans for the Cook’s Lake
Subdivision have been bundled up and
shipped off to Toronto for approval by the
Ministry of Housing. Once that approval is
received, Schreiber will have a major
addition to its residential land stock. The
forty-nine lots will be available for sale as a
unit or on an individual basis.

Reeve Harold Fischer says that the new
subdivision will enable Schreiber to meet
any new housing demand if a new mine is
built at Winston Lake. ‘“‘Our sewage
system was built with a capacity in excess
of our present needs and with the addition
of the new water treatment plant this
summer we will be able to about double our
present rate of use.”’

Clerk Aurel Gauthier said, ‘“The sub-
division has been in the planning stage
since last fall. The preliminary work was

done by the Town Engineer and consult-
ants did the final draft plan.”’

In addition to the Cook’s Lake Subdi-
vision (R-271) several other private

“developers are working on sub-divisions in

the township. ‘‘They are doing preliminary
work and the municipality will have
some involvement. Co-operation would be
required in developing the remainder of
R-270. The area between Langworth Street
and the Cook’s Lake Subdivision. We are
going to have to re-route the Creek and we
are going to have to do that in co-operation
with the owners of the land. We will also be
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investigating some of the potential drain-
age problems in the area.”

Looking back . . .

The Terrace Bay
Figure Skating Club
held their Annual Din-
ner and Meeting in the
Masonic Hall. The
Meeting was chaired by
Mrs. Lise Bougie. The
elections of Officers took
place with Ruth Mit-
chell being Nominations
Chairman. Elected for
the 1971-72 seasons
were President - Bar-
bara Dejonghe, Vice
President - Judy Rogers,
Secretary - Jackie Cal-
der, Treasurer - Shirley
Opas, Director - Lee
Cormier, Evelyn Corn-
field, Mary Chesley,

Van Doyle and Jean
Marcella.

Seventy-five Scouts
and Cubs attended the
Annual Banquet. Cy
Pyke was MC and intro-
duced Roland Wills,
District Commission-
er, and Mrs. Wills.

Mr. Pyke, speaking
briefly to the boys, sug-
gested that if you try to
improve one person by
beeing a good example
you improve two. But if
you try to improve some-
one else without setting
an example you won’t
improve anyone.

Walter Klassen of the
high school staff pre-
sented an exciting film
on deserts of the world,
with a running com-
mentary on the subjéct,
frequently questioning
the boys.

In closing he chal-
lenged the boys to con-
sider ‘Conservation of
the Environment’ as one
of their aims.
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e Subdivision: “We're ready to go”’
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